Liberal

Peterborough - Kawartha Provincial Liberal Association
2023 Annual General Meeting

Thursday, January 19th, 2023, at 7:00 PM
Location: Virtual

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84180623731?pwd=elULUFhKL2IIbXNmTnNqac1I5RVIxUT09

Meeting ID: 841 8062 3731
Passcode: 873364

Chair: Jonathan Giancroce (Regional Vice President, Central East)

Agenda
. Call to Order

. Caucus Report - Ted Hsu MPP, Kingston and the Islands
. Question Period with Ted Hsu MPP
. President’s Report

. Election of Executive Committee

1

2

3

4

5. Treasurer's Report
6

7. Other Business

8

. Adjournment

Candidates for Executive Offices

President - Wayne Cornack
Executive Vice-President - Jennifer Turner
2nd Vice-President - Marc Gagné

Secretary - Catherine Brunger


https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84180623731?pwd=elU1UFhKL2lIbXNmTnNqc1l5RVJxUT09

Membership Secretary - William Bott
Treasurer - Vacant

Director - Kim Zippel
Director - Laura Page
Director - Allie Bonner
Director - Zachary Hatton
Director - Cheryl Ogle
Director - Bennison Smith
Director - Virginia Walley
Director - Isobel Mackenzie
Director - Andy Mitchell
Director - Stephen Kay
Director - Jim Patterson
Director - Colleen White
Director - Brian Kristoph

Director - Vacant (2)

Biographies

Marc Gagné - Vice-President



| am currently a board member of the PKPLA as one of the two Vice-Presidents (2nd
Vice-President). | was involved in operations for Greg Dempsey’s nomination campaign and
subsequently occupied the role of Canvassing Coordinator for his election campaign. | had a
similar role for the 2021 re-election Campaign for Maryam Monsef; | have recently joined the
Board of our local Federal Liberal Association (PKFLA). | have been a community volunteer with
several organizations and the current Chair of a Citizen Advisory Committee for the
Peterborough Parole Office (Correctional Services Canada). Although retired since June 2019
from the Kawartha Pine Ridge District School Board, | am still employed with KPRDSB as an
Occasional School Administrator and a support to KPRDSB’s recruitment process. | also
volunteer with the Youth Leadership and Sustainability (YLS) high school program. In addition, |
am involved in the annual Canada Wide Science Fair as a member of the Judges Administration
Team. | am bilingual French — English. | would like to continue to offer my experience and skills
to support our local Provincial Liberal Association.

William Bott - Membership Secretary

My name is Bill Bott and | am running to be the Membership Secretary of the
Peterborough-Kawartha Provincial Liberal Association. | bring extensive experience and
knowledge to the position. | have served for the last 31 years on the Association’s board. During
these 31 years | have served as President (7 years), Executive Vice President (7 years), Secretary
(6 years), Membership Secretary (2 years including the last year), Social Events Chair (4 years)
and Director (5 years). On a few occasions | have served in dual roles on the board. | also have
served on the Federal board for the last 31 years including as Membership Secretary for 24 plus
years (1993 to 2017). | have also worked on 11 Provincial Election and 12 Federal Election
Campaigns in the last 38 years. | primarily have been involved with canvassing as a canvasser,
canvass lead and canvass co-ordinator. | believe my experience and knowledge is an asset to
the association as we forward.

Kim Zippel - Director



Kim Zippel is a wife, mother, business woman, volunteer, and community advocate. Kim moved
to Peterborough, within the traditional territory of the Michi Saagiig Anishinaabe, in 1994 with
her husband, Mark. They have one son, Keith, who is currently serving with the Canadian
Armed Forces.

Kim began her career — of over 15 years - with Ontario Power Generation, where she became
the first woman at Darlington Nuclear Generating Station to be licensed as a Control Room
Operator. Building on their experience in the field of nuclear energy, she and her husband
started their own consulting firm, Zippel Integrated Process Solutions Ltd.

In the fall of 2018, Kim was elected to municipal council for the City of Peterborough and served
until 2022.

As Councillor, Kim led the initiative to create an Environmental Advisory Committee and was
appointed as the first Chair of Peterborough’s inaugural Environment and Climate Change
portfolio. She served as a Conservation Authority Director, as a member of the Board of Health
for Peterborough Public Health and was the council representative on the Peterborough
Watershed Coordinating Committee, a city-led, regional group tasked with developing a local
watershed plan to inform land use.

Kim did not stand for re-election to council in 2022 but has continued to serve on the board of
the Climate Caucus. Climate Caucus is a national organization that connects, supports, and
advocates for locally elected leaders across Canada to accelerate the transformation to
communities that are resilient, healthy, regenerative, decarbonized, and socially just.

Kim is a pragmatic decision-maker, who relies on the facts. She is as an exceptional team
builder, nurturing relationships that connect the contributions and skills of all stakeholders in an
atmosphere of mutual trust and respect.

Social media Twitter: @kimzippel Professional Website: http://www.zippel.ca/

Laura Page - Director

My name is Laura Page and | am currently a student at Trent University studying political
studies and gender studies. | have a lot of love for this community and it would be a honour
to be a part of the board again.



Allie Bonner - Director

r.

Hi — my name is Allie Bonner. | was born and raised in Peterborough and first started
getting involved in politics volunteering for the Liberal Party with my mom, supporting
Maryam Monsef during the 2015 federal election. After that, | guess | was hooked and kept
volunteering with Team Monsef in 2019 and 2021. Then | got involved on the provincial side
during the 2022 election where | was the Data Lead for Greg Dempsey’s campaign and got
to work with and meet so many of our wonderful members. | really enjoyed working behind
the scenes to support the various arms of the campaign. In 2020, | moved to the Niagara
Region for work (I’'m a product developer at a wine company by day) but | stuck with
volunteering in Peterborough-Kawartha riding because | still feel very connected to the
community with many of my family and friends residing in Peterborough. | am hoping to
continue working with the Peterborough-Kawartha Provincial Liberal Association as a
Director to help make progress against the riding association’s strategic plan. | think it is
important for folks to stay engaged and participating in politics all the time, not just at
election time. So, | am looking forward to helping to strengthen our Liberal family, engaging
with other members of the community, and building towards the 2026 provincial election.
You can find me on Instagram @bonneral or reach me by email at bonneral@gmail.com.

Virginia Walley - Director


https://www.instagram.com/bonneral/?hl=en
mailto:bonneral@gmail.com

It would be an honour, and | seek your support, to serve as a Director on the
Peterborough-Kawartha Provincial Liberal Association Board. | want to help promote the
platform of the Party in the Riding, and to work with the Association to have a Liberal
representative elected to the Legislature in the next election. | have lived in
Peterborough area for over twenty-two years, and | am a physician who works at the
PRHC. | have seen the many challenges affecting Peterborough-Kawartha — including
the need for better health-care and social supports for our community. | have extensive
board experience at the local, provincial, and national levels and would use that to
promote the work of the Party, and to serve you, over the coming year.

Respectfully submitted,

Virginia Walley

Stephen Kay - Director

Now retired, Stephen Kay has over 40 years experience in the healthcare field. A registered
nurse, Stephen has a BA and MHSc, which lead him to take on progressively more responsible
positions in healthcare administration. He has held senior positions, including Vice President
and CEO positions in hospitals, home care, and supportive housing. In addition he has served on



numerous boards including the local DHC, VON, and other community boards. He is currently a
member of 3 Peterborough based boards.



